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February has been a busy month at St. Andrews PS.  Teachers are commended for their work with the Provincial Achievement Report Cards.  Students are congratulated on their successes. Interview meetings were held with teachers, parents, and pupils. Helpful goals were established for students to work on for the second term from February to June 2018.  All students are encouraged to continue to work hard at school and at home to accomplish their goals and achieve academic and social successes.

St. Andrews continues to welcome Faculty of Education students from York University this month who return to our school this term to continue their in-class placements for teacher qualification requirements. Co-Operative Education students from David and Mary Thompson CI also begin a new term to assist in classrooms at St. Andrews.  Thank you to our partners in student education and success!
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One Hundred Days of school was celebrated in February with various math and numeracy activities in Grades K-3 Primary Classrooms, including special classroom rotation activities.  Thank you for your leadership Mrs. Silver.  Celebrate school and learning!  Thank you to Mrs. Engbloom for registering new Kindergarten students for next fall.  Please inform your neighbours that we are continuing to register new students for September 2019.

The Forest of Reading Book Club is busy reading and discussing literature with Ms. Awara and staff. Ms. Brown, Mr. Gregg, and Ms. Hendershot coached the boys’ basketball team, featuring games played at a team tournament.  Ms. Brown and Ms. Hendershot also coached the boys’ volleyball team this month, featuring games played at a tournament.  Ms. Brown and Mr. Gregg also coached the girls’ volleyball team, featuring a tournament to showcase their games. Special Valentine’s treats were featured for Student Council fundraising this month. Thank you Ms. Awara and Student Council.  Ms. Awara and Ms. Brown hosted the Two-Ball Tournament at recess times this month.  Ms. Awara and the Student Council organized and promoted Spirit Day at St. Andrews, featuring a classroom door decorating contest to promote house league teams: Blue Bears, Green Gorillas, Orange Orangutans, and Red Rhinos. Way to go blue, green, orange and blue!
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Mr. Volpe organized the annual snow tubing excursion to Snow Valley for all gr. 4-8 students and staff this month.  The weather was perfect and the students had a safe and productive time of physical fitness and outdoor seasonal activity.  Mr. Volpe is thanked for his monthly Popcorn Day school fund raising.  Mr. Bartlett and Mr. Clamohoy led the Chess Club for Jr. students this month. Mr. Truong, Mrs. Huerto and the Kindergarten Team showcased the Lunar New Year celebration for grades K-2, featuring Kindergarten students sharing stories, music, a Lion Dance, Fan Dance and a Dragon Parade!  Ms. Punia and Ms. Gafoor led the gr. 2 & 3 Art Club.  Mr. Gregg and Mrs. Hanna supervised school volunteer Mrs. K for Yoga Club students. Mrs. Silver, Mrs. Minniti, and Ms. Punia continued to lead the Folk Dance group this month.  Staff leadership for student success at St. Andrews is always appreciated.  Many thanks to our staff and school volunteers! 
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Thank you to our School Council for Pizza Lunch this month and the upcoming Dinner and Movie Night event on March 22nd!  Our School Council volunteers are valued and appreciated for their numerous hours spent planning, organizing, communicating and promoting special events to fund raise for students at St. Andrews PS and to promote an inclusive and welcoming environment for all students, parents, and families! 

February is African Heritage and Chinese Heritage Month. St. Andrews students learned more about the contributions of Canadians of African, and Chinese descent and about famous people of the African, and Chinese diaspora worldwide, during classroom activities and displays throughout the school.  Special thanks to Mr. Lewis and the PSA Team for teaching everyone about highlights  and accomplishments of Canadians of African and Chinese origins!  

St. Andrews students and families are reminded of our 3 rules of respect-respect yourself, others, and the environment!  Students are reminded that appropriate conduct and use of language towards others is expected at all times.  Profane or disrespectful language is never acceptable at our school! St. Andrews is a place of inclusion that provides an [image: image6.jpg]


atmosphere for everyone to be welcome and included in activities with peers during classroom lessons, and during recess and outdoor play times. 

The cold, snowy weather will continue this season and staff continue to remind students of important safety rules.  Please reinforce these routines with your child(ren).  Snow throwing is not permitted!  Students may play in the snow on the ground, but they may not pick up and throw snow or ice chunks.  All students are expected to take part in outdoor activities during outdoor recess and lunch times. Students should come to school properly dressed, including boots and snow pants during all of the winter months.  Students play outdoors daily in all weather conditions except rain, hail, thunder storms, and extreme weather conditions stated by Environment Canada. Parents/caregivers who escort their children to and from school need to ensure that proper winter boots are worn by adults  to prevent slips and falls during icy conditions. All precautions are taken by the TDSB grounds crew and our school caretaking staff to remove snow and ice promptly in designated areas. Everyone must use caution in the school yard and on the walkways. If ice is present, please walk in the snow alongside the walkways for additional traction. If parents/caregivers have concerns about City of Toronto park walkways and icy conditions, please call 311 Toronto or Councillor Michael Thompson’s office at (416) 397-9274.

Rainy conditions require early entry into the school at 8: 30 a.m.  Teachers are on duty at entry doors to open the doors for your children and to supervise them in indoor areas.  If it is raining at lunch time, students who go home for lunch should return to school at 12:25 p.m.  Parents should not be entering or exiting the school by any doors, other than the front door. To keep our school safe, we discourage adults from entering by the student doors, wandering the hallways, waiting inside the school, going directly to classes, etc.  If you need to speak with your child or a teacher, please visit the school office for arrangements to be made for you. 
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A special thank you is extended to the St. Andrews parents and community who are complying with the parking lot and street parking routines. Thank you for dropping off your children on Brimorton Dr. alongside St. Andrews PS. outside of the school bus zones.  Thank you for dropping off your children on Packard Blvd. alongside the walkway to St. Andrews.  Please DO NOT drop off your children on the opposite side of the street and make them cross the road into oncoming traffic. This could result in a fatality or a serious injury to your child!  Please DO NOT block the crosswalks on Brimorton Dr. and Packard Blvd.  Please DO NOT use the school parking lot.  Thank you for keeping our children safe en route to and from school.

Students are reminded to attend school on time and prepared for the day.  There are an increasing number of pupils who are arriving to school late.  Students should arrive in the school yard daily from 8:30-8:40 a.m.  Students who do NOT enter the school with their classes in the line-up are late!  Students who need to enter via the front doors after the 8:40 bell are late and must obtain an admit slip in the office.  Students are encouraged to plan ahead and be prepared. This includes lunches.  Students should bring their healthy lunches with them to school in the mornings. Thank you for your cooperation with expected school routines. 

Trustee David Smith’s African Heritage Month celebration will be re-scheduled to a date, that will be shared with parents once known. The celebration was postponed due to the Feb. 27th evening snowfall.  Greek Heritage Month is in March. Celebration details of a special event was emailed to all parents earlier this month. All parents are invited to the annual TDSB Parents as Partners Conference. This will take place on Saturday March 30/19 at the Allstream Centre on the CNE property in downtown Toronto. Please visit www.parentsaspartners.ca to register and for additional information. Thanks.

February was a time to celebrate Nirvana Day, Lunar New Year, Valentine’s Day, Canada Flag Day, Family Day.  We hope your family enjoyed special celebrations.  

The staff of St. Andrews PS wish all students and families a safe and happy March Break holiday.  Take time to explore your local library, community centres, Toronto attractions and points of interest. Have a restful and enjoyable week!

Sincerely,

Ms. K. Rainford

Principal



